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Message from the Board

Special Thank You

Mid-Century  
Modern Homes 

Preservation Tour

Local Daisy Scouts Earn Badges at Mayfield Park

Another year is coming to a close, and with it, some changes to you neighborhood association 
board.  I am excited to be the new President of the HPWBANA and look forward to continuing 
the great work that has been done over the years.  In this newsletter, we have listed all of our 
board members and their email addresses.  In the next newsletter, you will learn a bit about 
your 2011 board members and what they hope to accomplish while on the board.

But I want to remind you that you don’t have to be on the board to participate in your 
neighborhood.  You can join a committee whose work interests you such as Beautification 
or Crime & Safety.  Or you can choose to work on one project such as the Egg Hunt or the 
annual membership drive.  If you have any ideas about events you’d like to see or projects you’d 
like accomplished, please let us know.  Remember, this is your neighborhood association!

Andrea Torres • HPWBANA President • andreatorres11@yahoo.com

The HPWBANA board would like to give a big THANK YOU to Carolyn Robinson 
and Chereen Fischer for their tireless efforts on the neighborhood association board over 
the years.  Carolyn served on the board for seven years and served as president for the 
past three years.  Chereen served for four years with two as Vice President.  Both were 
instrumental in coordinating and promoting many of our cherished annual events.  Both 
will be missed, but we hope to see them at neighborhood events – perhaps behind the 
hot dog grill or in the bunny suit!

It was a fun afterschool event for local Daisy Scouts and their moms as they visited Mayfield 
Park in mid October to earn scout badges.   These Daisy Scouts are first and second graders 
at Highland Park Elementary.  Mayfield Park with its gardens, peacocks, native habitats and 
community support of volunteering makes it a great learning environment!

One Daisy Scout badge is the Golden Honey Bee Award.  This badge is earned by 
volunteering in a public garden to help make the world a better place.  The girls planted 
snapdragons and stock in the Morning garden to earn this badge.  This is a butterfly garden 
so the flowers will be appreciated by park visitors, birds, butterflies, and of course bees.

Mom Juliee Beyt led the girls for the start of their second badge, the Watering Can Award.  
Girls earn this badge for being responsible for what they do. Their task was to start a mini-
herb garden with one type of herb.   With all the enthusiasm shown for both badges I am 
sure these mini-gardens are going to be tended wonderfully.

Good Luck Daisy Scouts! • Nadene Morning • Beautification and Park Committee

The neighborhood association 
in conjunction with  individual 
and  business sponsors committed to  
our neighborhood is hosting a tour 
which will feature 10-12 homes that 
exemplify the architectural design and 
characteristics of Mid-Century Modern 
in a celebration of the Mid-Century 
Architecture our neighborhood is both 
rich in and known for . Our goal is 
to maintain that image and preserve 
an architectural design that has been 
admired since the mid 20th century.

The tour is tentatively scheduled for  
Saturday, March 26th, 2011 from 1-5pm.

Do you have a Mid-Century home 
that you would like featured on our 
preservation tour? It could be a newly 
remodeled or new construction home 
that fits the architectural style of classic 
Mid-Century Modern architecture? 
Want to show it off to other admirers 
that love and respect these homes 
and their architectural design and 
characteristics?  Home selection process 
will take place mid December so please 
contact us sometime before then if you 
would like your home to be featured.
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Important Numbers
Austin Citywide Information Center	974-2000 or 311
Emergency Police.................................................911	
Non-emergency Police (coyote sighting, etc.).......311
Social Services (during work hours)......................211
SPO David J. Knutson
	 Central West District APD Rep................974-5917
Wildlife Rescue 24 Hour Hot Line ..... 210-698-1709

10' Board of Directors
President
Carolyn Robinson................. carrob99@hotmail.com
Vice President
Tonianne Soster...........tasconstruction@austin.rr.com
secretary
Trey McWhorter................tmcwhorter3@yahoo.com
Treasurer
Andrea Torres.................. andreatorres11@yahoo.com
Events Chair
Chereen Fisher........................chereen@austin.rr.com 
newsletter editor
Susan Fannin........................... sfannin@austin.rr.com 
members
Kirby Walker.................... kirbywalker@austin.rr.com
Scott Rogillio................................ scott@rogillio.com
David Obermann......................... humbug@texas.net

	The HPWBANA Board meets on the 3rd Monday of each 
month except December at the Yarbrough Library on Hancock. 
Meetings are held from 7:00 – 8:45 p.m. All neighbors are 
invited to attend. www.hpwbana.org

	HWPBANA is bordered on the north by 2222, on the south 
by 35th St., on the west by Mt. Bonnell Rd., and on the east 
by MoPac and by Bull Creek Rd. between Hancock Dr. and 
45th St.  Mail your membership dues to HPWBANA, P.O. Box 
26101, Austin, Texas 78755

Advertising info
	Please support the businesses that advertise in the HPWBANA 

Newsletter. Their advertising dollars make it possible for all 
residents to receive a newsletter at no charge. No neighborhood 
association funds are used to produce or mail the newsletters. If 
you would like to support the newsletter by advertising, please 
contact Peel, Inc. Sales Office at 512-263-9181 or advertising@
PEELinc.com for ad information and pricing.

Don't want to wait for the mail?
View the current issue of the Highland Park 

West Balcones Area Neighborhood Newsletter on 
the 1st day of each month at www.PEELinc.com

If you are interested and for more information please contact: 
Tonianne Soster, VP of the Neighborhood Association and Chair 
of the Home Preservation Committee.

Mid-Century Modern is an architectural, interior and 
product design form that generally describes mid-20th century 
developments in modern design, architecture, and urban 
development from roughly 1933-1965. The Term was coined in 
1983 by Cara Greenberg for the title of her book, Mid-Century 
Modern: Furniture of the 1950’s (Random House), celebrating 
the style which is now recognized by scholars and museums 
worldwide as a significant design movement.

Thanks for your interest.

Mid-Century Modern Homes Preservation Tour -  
(Continued from the Cover)
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twitter.com/austintelco
Follow Us

Call for Great Savings & Money Market Rates
Home Equity Loans
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s 
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s 4.29%*

Commercial Real Estate

A
s 
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w

 a
s 5.25%**

Auto Loans

A
s 
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s2.75%*

Call for details.
302.5555, x7194

WWW.ATFCU.ORG  302.5555

20 Metro Locations
Free Checking - 250+ Free Atms

LAKEWAY 1603 RR 620 South

TAYLOR 3705 N. Main Street
NOW 
OPEN

*Annual Percentage Rate. All rates are expressed “as low as”. Actual rate may vary depending on credit 

construction/development loan rates/terms may be different. No prepayment 
penalty. Rates and terms are subject to change without notice. This credit union 
is federally insured to at least $250,000 per member by the National Credit Union 
Administration.

HAVE YOU TRIED CAREER CONSULTING?

Set yourself apart – call or email today
for a FREE 30-minute consultation

CUSTOMIZED CAREER CONSULTING INCLUDES:
> Needs and values identification 
> Uncovering your strengths and interests
> Resume and cover letter help 
> A networking and self marketing plan 
> An individualized job search strategy and more!

Casey Rowe Consulting can help you through
identifying or changing your career path!

512.796.1033  |  hello@caseyroweconsulting.com
caseyroweconsulting.com

Girls School of Austin... 
Regular Park Volunteers!

Every couple of weeks this fall students from the Girls School 
of Austin have been coming out to Mayfield Park and Preserve 
to volunteer.   This is part of an afterschool program where the 
students (K - 8th grade) choose where they want to help out in 
the community. Mom Suzanne Quinn coordinates the program.  
Mayfield is a popular choice and projects are lined up for them in 
both the park and the Preserve.  They even helped out in Perry Park 
one afternoon.  And the project choices are not just helping out in 
parks.  If you know a student from the Girls School of Austin ask 
them what they have been doing for their community as they will 
have great stories to share.

A sampling of Mayfield projects they have helped with include 
potting up water plants for the ponds, adding plants and bulbs to the 
gardens, raking up leaves, adding compost to new gardens, watering 
and weeding the native gardens in the preserve, and collecting and 
scattering native seeds for the preserve.  They even rescued a turtle 
one afternoon. The girls seem to just love getting out there to help 
keep Mayfield Park and Preserve a wonderful place.

Nadene Morning
Beautification and Parks Committee 

Did You Know?
• 1 in 3 8th graders drink alcohol.
• 1 in 5 teens binge drink.
• Only 1 in 100 parents believe 
his or her child binge drinks.
• 74% of kids say parents are the leading 
influence on their decisions about drinking

Despite being the leading influence on preventing underage 
drinking, most parents either don’t feel it’s necessary or don’t know 
how to talk to their kids about drinking. That’s where MADD is 
here to help. MADD has partnered with Dr. Robert Turisi of Penn 
State University to create a handbook which  includes information 
on your teens world, parenting styles, communication strategies, tips 
on how to have the conversation and set effective consequences.

The handbook will be given at free, 30-minute workshops.
MADD is looking for groups like yours to host workshops, 

which can be part of an already existing meeting.  MADD can 
also provide information for newsletter articles.

To schedule, please contact:
Jill Johnstone at 445-497-6230

or jill.johnstone@madd.org
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Thank You
to all the businesses who advertised with us 
in 2010 and made this newsletter possible. 

Merry Christmas!

CHRISTMAS TREE RECYCLING AT HOME
The City of Austin Solid Waste ServicesDepartment has announced 

the Zilker Holiday Tree Christmas Tree Recycling program.  
Convenient curbside collection of Christmas trees for recycling 
is available for Austin’s Pay-As-You-Throw customers beginning 
December 27th. Trees will be collected with yard trimmings. Simply 
set your tree at the curb by 6:30am on your yard trimmings collection 
day. Be sure to remove all decorations and the stand. Trees 6ft. tall 
or taller must be cut in half.

CHRISTMAS TREE DROP OFF
If you would rather not leave your tree curb side, you can drop it 

off at the Zilker Park Christmas Tree Recycling Drop Off at Zilker 
Park. Drop off Christmas trees by the Polo Fields, (just follow the 
signs). from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. on Sunday, December 27th, 2009 
and Saturday/Sunday, January 2nd and 3rd and Saturday, January 
9th. No businesses.

CHRISTMAS TREE MULCH
The Austin Parks and Recreation Department 

will have free Christmas tree mulch available 
to the public at Zilker Park shortly after 
Christmas trees have been collected. The 
mulch is available on a first-come-
first-service basis and is strictly for 
private use. Individuals picking up 
mulch should bring their own bags, 
and equipment. Park personnel 
will not be available to assist 
loading. Mulch is provided 
from the trees collected and 
is distributed to citizens 
until the pile is gone.

The Parks and Recreation staff strongly recommend that the mulch be placed in a compost 
pile for several months. The mulch is “green” and the decay process causes it to get very hot. 
If the mulch is applied without a waiting period it may damage areas where it is spread. 
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That house sold for 

WHAT?

Coldwell Banker United, Realtors®

9442 N. Capital of Texas Hwy. 
Arboretum Plaza I, Suite 600 

Austin, TX   78759 

www.HomeValues78731.com

Rebecca Spratlin 
Realtor®, GRI, ePro 
512-694-2191

What is the asking price of the  
      house across the street? 

What did that house around the corner 
      finally sell for? 

Are home values going up or down  
      on my street? 

BUSINESS FORMS
NEWSLETTERS

FLYERS
ENVELOPES

LETTERHEADS
NCR SNAP APART

FORMS
RUBBER STAMPS
BUSINESS CARDS

1-888-687-6444 ext. 24
Solving all your printing needs.

Austin Currents
Texans Pay More In Property Taxes

Submitted by Rich Keith

The average Texas homeowner pays more in property taxes than 
the national average, according to an analysis of U.S. Census Bureau 
data conducted by the Tax Foundation. The Washington, D.C.-based 
advocacy group ranked Texas third in the nation for its tax burden 
relative to home value.

The median annual property tax payment in Texas last year was 
$2,275 – 14th highest in the nation and above the national average 
of $1,917.  When calculated as a percent of home value, Texans paid 
1.81 percent of their home’s value in property taxes – the third highest 
burden in the country, behind New Jersey and Connecticut.

For Travis County, the median property tax payment was $3,985 
or 1.85% percent of home value. The total property tax bill ranked 
Travis County 65th among all counties surveyed, but as a percent 
of home value paid, the county came in at 88th.

On average, property tax burdens were highest in Northeastern 
states, largely New Jersey and New York, while Southern states 
generally had the lowest property tax burdens, according to the 
Tax Foundation’s analysis of American Community Survey data. 

Louisiana has the lowest property tax burden, where homeowners 
payer $180 on every $100,000 in value.

Visit http://www.mytaxburden.org/propertytax/ to use an 
interactive property tax comparison tool created by the Tax 
Foundation. Detailed tables 
of property tax burdens 
by state and county can 
be downloaded on 
the foundation’s 
website.  Source: 
A r t i c l e  b y 
Melissa Castro, 
Dallas Business 
Journal. For more 
information contact 
RKeith@Primerica.
com Rich Keith, 
(512) 632-0162.
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WATCH LIVE services Sunday mornings or view any time at www.ghbc.org
Sunday Morning Schedule

9:30 - Blended Worship | 11:00 - Contemporary Worship | 9:30 & 11:00 - Bible Life Groups (all ages)

Great Hills Baptist Church | www.ghbc.org | 10500 Jollyville Road . Austin, Texas  78759 | 512.343.7763

December Events 
At the Lady Bird Johnson 

Wildflower Center

20th Annual Wild Ideas Shopping Event
Friday and, Saturday, December 3 and 4, 9 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.
Sunday, December 5, noon to 5 p.m.
Free admission.

Discounts and ornament signings in the store, all three days. Artists and 
artisans sell their wares in the Visitors Gallery on Saturday and Sunday

Luminations
Saturday and Sunday, December 11 and 12, 6 to 9 p.m.

Our festival of lights! Luminarias, local musicians, children’s crafts, food 
and fun!  Free with a donation to the Capital Area Food Bank.

Wildflower Center Closed
December 24 through January 4
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DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of 
their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its 
employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in 
articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for 
the advertising content with this publication. All warranties and representations 
made in the advertising content are solely that of the advertiser and any such 
claims regarding its content should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of 
such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

At no time will any source be allowed to use the HPWBANA Newsletter 
contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in 
any media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for 
the purpose of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political 
campaigns, or other self amplification, under penalty of law without written 
or expressed permission from the HPWBANA and Peel, Inc. The information 
in the HPWBANA Newsletter is exclusively for the private use of HPWBANA 
Neighborhood residents only. 

satisfaction guaranteedfree estimates

water pressure problems
fiber optic drain line inspectionssewer & drain service

Steve Brougher
276-7476

1106 West Koenig Lane

STEVE’S
PLUMBING

REPAIR

Master License: M-39722

Do You Have Reason 
to Celebrate?

We want to hear from you! Email sfannin@austin.rr.com 
to let the community know!
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